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Dear Readers and community Supporters. 

We blink and its that time of the year again. What a 
wonderful, hectic, busy eventful year we had. 

We came out of the COVID lockdown concentrating and 
treading very lightly on how we will resume back with 
all our activities that you all love at the community 
centre. 

We quickly had to ensure the safety of our clientele and 
staff so we commenced with our COVID Safety and  
Business resumption policy and procedures plan.  Once 
this was done, we slowly returned all your favourite  
services back as well as implement and establish new 
ones.  

 Our community centre also received new enhancement 
to its building with the erection of security shutters and 
the concreted pavements making it easy for mums with 
prams and those on wheelchairs to access the rooms at 
the rear of the centres. 

We met our new Local Area Ward Councillors and are 
grateful for the support of Georges River   Councillor 
Colleen Symington and Mayor Nick Katris for their     
ongoing support to our community initiatives.  

Our Annual General meeting was held in November     
attracting the attendance of many of our members who 
witnessed the launch of our new KCAC website and    
Disability arts project which was conducted by our 
Guest Speaker Wallangari Kartanundra. This Year our 
theme focused on acknowledging our Indigenous First 
Nations people and to highlight the wonderful                           
contributions they make to our great land and                          
supporting their indigenous voice. 

Our governing Board continues to work on its                           
responsibilities to ensure that we are updated with all 
the challenges of the reforms that is currently taking 
place in the Aged Care Sector. We are continually     
bombarded with information and reporting requests 
which is always adhered to promptly in order that we 
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KCAC VISION 

“A sustainable society 
that is  welcoming,   

harmonious &                          
inclusive and where 

people are healthy & 
feel happy & safe” 
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remain viable and compliant. 

The work of our dedicated staff has made this organisation a 
centre for improved health & wellness for all those seniors and 
people with disabilities that attend our activities. We continue 
to excel supporting seniors and people with disabilities to find a 
safe haven meeting place where they can meet and forge                  
friendship’s as well as find support for their individual care 
needs. 

We are grateful to our local government representatives the Hon 
Chris Mins Leader of the opposition and member for Kogarah for 
his ongoing support to our organisation and to The Hon Mark 
Coure Member for Oatley for his recognition of our work and for 
the donation to purchase our much-needed coffee machine to                
support our KCAC community.  

Our work and effort to extend our supervision to the many BA of 
Social work Students has been a success with as many as 10 
students completing their placements at KCAC from the varying 
universities across NSW. 

I wish to take this opportunity to thank our many partners and 
supporters this year especially the State and Federal government 
for their continuation of Funding for our TEIP program and for 
the CHSP Program. Also, to Earlwood Bardwell Park RSL and to 
the Big Sister Foundation for their financial support towards our 
POPPY playgroup and towards our fundraising efforts to                    
purchase our second bus which will be used for our growing                  
Seniors and Disability recreational programs. 

Als our gratitude to Georges River Council for the support with 
our venue. 

Thank you to all our Volunteers and to our Clients and                                
Consumers and participants. 

Without your support and patronage, we would 
not be able to achieve what we set out to do. 

My team and I are looking forward to a welcomed  
end of the year break. 

Our Centre will be closed from the 23rd December 
2022 reopens back on the 10th 0f January with our 
Vacation care program at Hurstville Public School.  

 On that note I wish you all a Very Merry                         
Christmas and a happy and safe new year. 

Anne Farah-Hill, OAM 
CEO of KCAC 

February 

1st: Chinese New Year 

14th: Valentines Day 

22nd: National Pancake 

 Day 

 

 

IN THIS ISSUE 

Pg1 CEO Message. 

Pg2 Up & Coming Events  

 CEO Message Continued. 

Pg3 Visit from the Mayor 

 POPPY Playgroup News 

 Mid Autumn Festival  

Pg4 Spring Time Excursions 

Pg5 Spring Time Excursions 

 Diwali at KCAC 

Pg6 Disability Activities  

Pg7 Disability Activities 

Pg8 Disability Activities 

Pg9 International Day of      
 People with Disabilities & 
 56th AGM 

Pg10 Able & Loving It                            
 Programme for 2023 

Pg 11 Healthy Recipes for 
 Christmas. 

Pg12 Hurstville Vacation Care 
 Programme 

Pg 13 Hurstville Vacation Care 
 Programme 

Pg 14 Kingsgrove Community 

 Coffee Club 

Pg 15 Olympia 100th Birthday 

 Excursion to the Grounds  

Pg 16 Up & Coming Events 

Pg 17 Supported Playgroups at 

 KCAC 

Pg 18 Able & Loving It Flyer 

Pg 19 Active Seniors Flyer 

Pg 20 KCAC Inc. Services 

Pg 21 Mental Health Support 

Pg 22 KCAC Announcements 

Pg 23-24 Advertising  

January 

2nd: Vacation Care 

 commences at 

 Hurstville OOSH 

16h: Head office opens 

26th: Australia Day 

30th: Vacation Care 

 Ends 

December 

7th: Combined Seniors & 

 Disability Christmas 

 Party. 

9th: Playgroup Christmas 

 Party. 

23rd: Head Office Closes  

 

UP & COMING EVENTS & DATES 



 

9 1 5 0  7 8 2 3  -  W W W . K C A C . O R G . A U  -  3 0  M O R G A N  S T  K I N G S G R O V E  N S W  2 2 0 8  

P A G E  3  

In POPPY Playgroup during spring, we explored nature to create some beautiful art works!                                   

Exploring textures and colours found in nature allowed us to promote a sensory experience and boost 

creativity.  

"The highlight of this seasons POPPY session included music and craft! We had a lovely music   therapist 

join us who inspired us to sing and dance. There was also a fun craft activity to                                            

encourage the children to learn about their facial features while also stimulating their fine motor skills. 

There was also finger painting and exploring what's under the sea!  

If you have any questions or would like more information, please call 0421 762 399 or email  poppyplay-

group@kcac.org.au on Mondays between 9-5."  

POPPY PLAYGROUP NEWS 

VISIT FROM THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLOR OF GRC 
It was wonderful to have hosted a 

visit to our community centre by 

Mayor Nick Katris and Councillor 

Colleen Symington from George’s 

River Council on the 3rd                                  

September 2022.  

It was a fruitful visit that will benefit 

the constituent of our local area. 

Thank you both for your visit and 

your support to our work. 

MID AUTUMN MOON FESTIVAL 2022 
On the 9th September, the 

Chinese Grandparents        

Support Group celebrated 

the Mid Autumn Moon                           

Festival. There was an array 

of yummy food and the 

traditional moon cakes for 

lunch. KCAC wishes our 

Chinese community a                       

happy moon festival! 
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SPRING TIME TRIPS FOR THE SENIORS GROUPS 

On Tuesday the 13th September the 

KCAC seniors enjoyed an excursion on 

a beautiful sunny day.  

 

On Wednesday 22nd September, the 

Arabic Seniors group went to beautiful 

Bowral to see the colourful display of 

tulips at the annual tulip festival.  

On the 24th September, there was another combined seniors excursion to Bowral to see the tulip festival.  

Tuesday 27th September, the seniors went to Mt. Annan for their excursion and Cross Roads at 

Preston's for lunch. These combined outings have been a great way to meet the members from 

the other groups that would normally not meet. They have made new friends while enjoying the 

new scenery. 
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SPRING TIME TRIPS FOR THE SENIORS GROUPS 

On the 25th October, the 

seniors attended a long day 

trip to the beautiful town of 

Berry, where they enjoyed 

shopping and a delicious 

lunch together. 

On the 18th October, the seniors enjoyed an excursion to Camellia Gardens. Thankfully the rain 

held off and turned out to be a wonderful day out.  

DIWALI CELEBRATED AT KCAC 
KCAC celebrated Diwali 

on the 25th October 2022. 

This festival is an im-

portant day in the calen-

dar of a number of our 

staff and clients. Happy 

Diwali everyone  



 

S P R I N G  N E W S L E T T E R  S E P T E M B E R — N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 2  

ABLE & LOVING IT, SPRING DISABILITY ACTIVITIES  

P A G E  6  

On the 28th September, the KCAC “Able & loving 

it” disability group, enjoyed a music therapy                

session with our special guest music therapist, 

Belinda. Lunch was penne bolognaise, garlic 

bread and salad. The group loved every minute 

of the day. This activity was made possible 

through the Bayside Clubs Grants & the                                

generosity of Kingsgrove RSL & EBP RSL Clubs. 

On the 5th October,  the KCAC “Able and Loving 

it” disability group, went on an excursion to the 

Sea Life Sydney Aquarium. They absolutely loved 

the experience and had the best day. We then 

had lunch at Helm Bar before heading back to 

the centre. A big thank you to Rob, our bus driver 

for the day from St George Community Transport 

for getting us there and back safely.  

On Wednesday 21st September, the KCAC 

disability group activity was Paint & Sip.                 

They enjoyed sipping on some non alcoholic             

apple and pear drinks while they painted 

cherry blossoms. They have come such a 

long way. We are so proud of their amazing 

work. Well done everyone.  

On Wednesday 7th and 14th September, the 

KCAC “Able & loving it” disability group created 

some vinyl bags and pouches. The  vinyl was   

kindly donated to KCAC by Matt, Carrie and 

Denise from the Department of the Interior in 

Kingsgrove. We would like to thank them for the 

generous donation. The participants really         

enjoyed creating their bags.  

On the 14th, we also celebrated the birthdays of 

Peter, Frank and Melissa. Happy birthday to you 

all and we wish you all the very best!  

It was also the last day for our wonderful student 

Norman, who has been doing his placement with 

us. Norman has gone above and beyond in his 

work placement and we wish him the very best in 

his future endeavors. We will miss him at KCAC.  
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ABLE & LOVING IT, SPRING DISABILITY ACTIVITIES  

On the 19th October, the KCAC “Able & loving it” disability group, 

celebrated Oktoberfest at the EQ Sydney. They enjoyed browsing 

through the local markets, some live music and a yummy German 

lunch at the Bavarian, which of course included pretzels and beer!! 

We also celebrated the birthday of our participant, Leslie for the 

month of October. Thankfully it was a glorious day with the perfect 

weather for an excursion.  

 

The disability group enjoyed a Halloween themed day on the 26th October. There was spooky music, art 

and craft, where they made their own masks while sipping on lemonade spiders. The food table was                

covered in spooky treats and cobwebs. The pumpkins were everywhere, from the crème cheese to the 

dumplings and even the cupcakes. The mummified cupcakes were to die for and the almond fingers were 

as delicious as they were creepy. Mark Coure MP, popped in to say hello to the group too. All the                           

participants had a fun day. A big thank you to the staff and students who helped out with everything on 

the day. 
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Wednesday 30 November, the KCAC Able & loving it 

disability group, created their own Christmas wreaths 

using paper plates, leaves, pine cones and gum nuts 

that had been painted red and gold. They turned out 

pretty spectacular and they really enjoyed this activity. 

Morning tea was pancakes, and lunch was chicken and 

salad rolls with hot chips.  

On Wednesday 16 November, 

the KCAC Able & Loving It              

disability group, participated in 

some bottle cap art. These art 

activities assist with improving 

their fine motor skills, which is a 

goal for most of them. They also 

enjoyed a healthy and                   

delicious lunch of lentil rice, 

cabbage salad, hummus and a 

banana smoothie.  

On Wednesday 9 November, the KCAC 

Able and loving it disability group                       

celebrated Diwali with a Bollywood dress 

up, music and dancing day as well as 

painting their own Diyas (tea light candles) 

The participants also enjoyed a delicious 

curry and rice for lunch and some fresh 

fruit.  
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INTERNATIONAL DAY OF PEOPLE WITH DISABILITY & 56TH AGM 

On the 2nd November 2022, we celebrated International Day of People with Disability (which falls on the 

3rd November 2022) & we also held the 56th Annual General Meeting for the 2021-2022 financial year. 

We had our very special guest Kris's Feathered Friends entertain us with her educational and  colourful 

presentation about her beautiful birds and fluffy bunny. Krissy delighted the group with her fantastic                    

personality and the birds stole the show with their gorgeous characters and colours. Kris's Feathered 

Friends is sponsored by Southern Cross Funeral Directors, and we would like to thank the director, Matthew 

Kwoka, for their sponsorship of this show for us. We hope to see you again next year!  

 

Opening up our AGM with a Welcome to Country, we had special guest Colin Walagari Karntawarra of 

the Arrernte, Luritja, Warlpiri, Yankunytjatjara, Pintubi, Anmatjerre and Alyawarre peoples of the Central 

and Western Desert. Colin is an Australian Aboriginal Artist and Aboriginal Elder from Alice Springs. After 

the formalities of the meeting, Walangari launched the artwork which was created by the KCAC “Able & 

Loving It” Disability participants, their carers and the KCAC staff. This artwork was done during NAIDOC 

Week and represents the participants interpretation of Aboriginal art created on boomerangs and small 

canvases interpreting Australian land, plants and animals. We are very proud of their work and this artwork 

will be displayed on the community centre walls.  

 

The new KCAC website was also launched formally also on the day, and after cutting the cake, all en-

joyed some refreshments. 

 

Thank you also goes to the Mayor of Georges River Council, Mr. Nick Katris and Councillor Colleen                       

Symington, for attending and also Mr. Brian Langton, representing Mr Chris Minns MP, Leader of the                       

Opposition, for joining us on the day.  
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ABLE & LOVING IT DISABILITY PROGRAMME 2023 
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HEALTHY RECIPES TO COOK AT HOME 

INGREDIENTS  

INSTRUCTIONS  

1. Preheat oven to 325 degrees F (165 degrees C). 

2. In a small bowl, mix the olive oil, garlic, rosemary, 

basil, Italian seasoning, black pepper and salt. Set 

aside. 

3. Wash the turkey inside and out; pat dry. Remove 

any large fat deposits. Loosen the skin from the 

breast. This is done by slowly working your fingers between the breast and the skin. Work it loose to the 

end of the drumstick, being careful not to tear the skin. 

4. Using your hand, spread a generous amount of the rosemary mixture under the breast skin and down 

the thigh and leg. Rub the remainder of the rosemary mixture over the outside of the breast. Use tooth-

picks to seal skin over any exposed breast meat. 

5. Place the turkey on a rack in a roasting pan. Add about 1/4 inch of water to the bottom of the pan. 

Roast in the preheated oven 3 to 4 hours, or until the internal temperature of the bird reaches 180 de-

grees F (80 degrees C). 

• ¾ cup Olive Oil 

• 3 tablespoons Garlic (minced) 

• 2 tablespoons Fresh Rosemary (chopped) 

• 1 tablespoon Fresh Basil (chopped) 

• 1 tablespoon Italian Seasoning 

• 1 teaspoon Black Pepper (ground), add Salt 

• 1 Whole Turkey 

Serves: 16 Time to make: 25 mins Cook: 4hrs  

Rosemary Roasted Turkey 

Apple and Sour Cream Slice 

• 125g butter 

• 1 packet plain cake mix 

• 1/2 cup coconut 

• 1 can pie apples 

• 1 carton sour cream 

• 1 egg 

Melt butter & mix together with cake mix & coconut. Put into lamington cake tin and bake for 10 mins at 

180°. Allow to cool. 

Spread can of apples onto base. Mix together sour cream & egg. 

Pour over the apple and cook for 20-25mins at 180°. 

Sprinkle with cinnamon sugar and allow to cool in tray before slicing. 

(I prefer to refrigerate before slicing. 

INGREDIENTS  

INSTRUCTIONS  

THE RECIPE ABOVE IS FROM THE ALKALINE RECIPE BOOK.  

THE RECIPE BELOW IS THANKS TO ONE OF OUR SENIOR SOCIAL SUPPORT GROUP CLIENTS.  
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HURSTVILLE VACATION CARE PROGRAM 
ENROLL NOW FOR A FANTASTIC VACATION CARE PROGRAM COMING UP. SEE BELOW SOME OF THE EXCITING                          

ACTIVITIES PLANNED THIS SCHOOL HOLIDAY SEASON IN THE HURSTVILLE AREA!  

P A G E  1 2  
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HURSTVILLE VACATION CARE PROGRAM 
ENROLL NOW FOR A FANTASTIC VACATION CARE PROGRAM COMING UP. SEE BELOW SOME OF THE EXCITING                          

ACTIVITIES PLANNED THIS SCHOOL HOLIDAY SEASON IN THE HURSTVILLE AREA!  
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KINGSGROVE COMMUNITY COFFEE CLUB 

HAPPY 89TH BIRTHDAY FRANK! 
Happy birthday to Frank 

from our Italian Social 

Support Group!! We hope 

you had a wonderful 

birthday and wish you 

many more to come.  

Our Kingsgrove Community Coffee Club was finally up and running in November, with our new 

coffee machine, which makes freshly ground coffee for an affordable price at $2.00 a cup for 

Community Centre Members. If you’re not a member yet, why not come along to your local 

community centre and share a cuppa and a chat with us!  

A shout out to Di Pacci Coffee Company Roselands, for this great coffee machine and coffee 

cart. If you’re looking to buy a coffee machine, big or small, they will have everything you need. 

Look them up at Dipacci.com.au  

P A G E  1 4  
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EXCURSION TO THE GROUNDS OF ALEXANDRIA 

HAPPY 100TH BIRTHDAY OLYMPIA 
P A G E  1 5  

On the 26th October 2022, we celebrated the 100th birthday of Olympia Sleiman, who has been 

a part of our Arabic seniors group for many years. 

Olympia was very happy today celebrating her special milestone with all her friends and family 

members at the community centre. Thank you to the dedicated and caring staff, volunteers and 

students of KCAC that made her day so special, organising the cake, balloons and food. Thanks 

also to the Hon Mark Coure, Minister for Multiculturalism and Minister for Seniors, for attending 

and presenting Olympia with flowers and a certificate. She was very pleased and happy with 

how her day transpired. 

We wish her many more years of happiness and great health ahead. The local media was also 

present and we thank the St George Leader and the Futures Arabic paper.  

The Friday Seniors social support group, enjoyed an excursion to the Grounds of Alexandria on 

the 11 November. They loved the Christmas displays and lunch. They all had a really great day.  



 

S P R I N G  N E W S L E T T E R  S E P T E M B E R — N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 2  

P A G E  1 6  

UP & COMING EVENTS 
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SUPPORTED PLAYGROUPS AT KCAC 
Friday playgroup has the best time each week!! Story time 

with Rachel is very popular. The group is also loving the 

new walkway outside that makes it safer and more                     

accessible for them. Thank you Georges River Council for 

installing this walkway.  

https://www.facebook.com/GeorgesRiverCouncil?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUjrCFlfnHlW-q3inVrOuWsDibzwAZGnute5rogWAe7B5AwW1eB2QPd4algmy2DXRofMS1A6-B5gKsQFdVn5FDCrHC4kWwEPV653rW91-Lp-Zp1eXloRZZlm2SVi0LB6jCxuUV6AsoeyrDbrxe2YkfpVdHYobIBgL6MDMZ61jZjy6Kt3PyGT2K3Ldy2pAjQA6E&__t
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ABLE & LOVING IT DISABILITY SUPPORT SERVICES  
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SENIORS GENTLE EXERCISE CLASSES 

P A G E  1 9  
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KCAC INC. SERVICES 
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KCAC MENTAL HEALTH SUPPORT FOR STRUGGLING MUMS  
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A Big Happy Birthday to Max, Rachel, Tracy 

& Rose, who celebrated their birthdays in Sep, 

Oct & Nov 2022. 

Lots of happy wishes to you  from all                

of us at KCAC xoxo. 
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PROUD SUPPORTER OF THE 
KINGSGROVE  COMMUNITY                   

AID CENTRE INC. 

Would you like to donate to 
us and the community work 

we do? 
It’s easy, just go to kcac.org.au and 

click on the donate button. 

All donations over $2 are tax                        
deductable. 

Thank you for supporting the 
Kingsgrove Community                                    

Aid Centre Inc.  

KCAC COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS   
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PROUD SUPPORTER OF THE KINGSGROVE COMMUNITY AID CENTRE 



 

S P R I N G  N E W S L E T T E R  S E P T E M B E R — N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 2  

PROUD SUPPORTER OF THE KINGSGROVE COMMUNITY AID CENTRE 

388 Forest Rd, Hurstville 2220 - 9580 1554 

 


